CEAC Meeting Highlights
October 22 2013

Alumni Suite KSU Student Center

All members present introduced themselves following the soup and salad supper. 

 Jim distributed a handout outlining the placement situation for fall of 13 and spring of 14. Fall placements were 217 and spring anticipated was 345. In the fall of 13, placements were distributed in more than 120 districts. This was up from 70 in spring of 2009.  The trend of having few students placed in more districts continues.  This phenomenon has also increased distances to travel for students, faculty and supervisors.

Jim also distributed a job description for the position of university supervisor and asked the committee to help recruit potential supervisors from among their faculty who are retiring.  All areas are needed. Supervisors must be or have been licensed to teach the grade or subject they are supervising. Letters of interest and resume should be sent to the Director of Clinical Field Experience.

Joanne Arhar reminded the group that our accrediting agency, NCATE, will be here for their on site visit in November of 2015.  Work on all the various documentation required is already well underway since it must be submitted in Fall of 14. Target area focus is Clinical Experience.   edTPA continues in 13-14 as a locally scored assessment . No charge to the student.  No decision on when    or if this test will count for licensure. 
Joanne updated the group on the new Director search.  

Next meeting will be in March.  The 11th or 13th were suggested dates to avoid district and KSU spring break. March 24-30 is KSU break.

Jim thanked the group for their support of the KSU program and encouraged the districts to stay active partners in the clinical preparation of future educators.

